Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of the Application of Kansas City Power & Light Company for Approval of the Accrual and Funding of Wolf Creek Generating Station Decommissioning Costs at Current Levels.  
	))))))
	Case No. EO-2003-0081


Staff Recommendation

COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”), and for its Recommendation in the above-styled case, respectfully states as follows:


1.
On August 30, 2002, Kansas City Power & Light Company  (“KCPL” or “Company”) filed with the Commission an Application for approval of the Company’s cost estimate for decommissioning its Wolf Creek Generating Station (“Wolf Creek” or “WCGS”), as well as the funding level of its decommissioning trust fund.  KCPL also requested that the Commission find that, for ratemaking purposes, the funding level is included in the Company’s current cost of service. 


2.
On October 25, 2002, the Staff filed with the Commission a Proposed Procedural Schedule suggesting a December 6, 2002 filing date for a Staff recommendation, and on October 30, 2002, the Commission so ordered.


3.
Attached hereto as Appendix A is a Memorandum wherein the Staff sets forth its rationale for recommending approval of the Unanimous Stipulation And Agreement (“Agreement”) that will be filed in this case, and makes the following specific recommendations, which are consistent with the Agreement:

     A)  that the Commission set the following conditions and make the following findings so that the Wolf Creek decommissioning trust fund may retain its tax-qualified status:

1) KCPL will continue to fund the decommissioning trust fund at the annual level of $2,303,856.

2) The current level of the decommissioning fund will be adequate to decommission Wolf Creek at the expiration of its current operating lease.

3) The annual contribution of $2,303,856 is included in the Company’s current cost of service for ratemaking purposes.

     B)  that the Commission not make a specific finding that the cost to decommission Wolf Creek is $468,376,000.


4.
The Staff anticipates that the aforementioned Unanimous Stipulation And Agreement will be filed with the Commission by December 11, 2002.


WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully requests that the Commission adopt the recommendations set forth in the attached Memorandum.
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